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Call up Policy- Female Divisions 

The call up policy for female divisions is designed to offer as many female players opportunities to play 
at the next division and continue to develop as many of our female players as possible.  

Coaches should only add players to the team’s roster when there is a shortage of available players. 
Players should not be added to strengthen a team.  

Call up players will only be used to replace an existing player on their roster and will not be used to place 
additional players on the rosters beyond the initial roster size.  

Head Coaches should refer to the Metro Female Hockey League Rule Book on the minimum and 
maximum number of players for call ups to be used. Head Coaches should refer to the Metro Female 
Hockey League Rule Book for specific call up regulations during play offs.  

Call up players are required to be the same/similar skill level as the division in which they are being 
called up to play.  

Preference will be given to players who expressed an interest in All Star Hockey by attending the tryouts 
at the beginning of the season. However, Head Coaches will not be restricted to only using only those 
players.  

Head Coaches should rotate all capable players through the opportunities to be a call up player. Call up 
lists will be made by the Technical Director in consultation with the Female Director, Head Coaches and 
approved by the Board of Directors. Eligible call ups can be added throughout the season to these lists.  

No player should be called up more than five (5) times in a season unless there are special circumstances 
that have been approved in advance by the Technical Director/Board of Directors. Additionally, no call 
up should ever have more than two (2) games played than another call up.  

Call up players should only attend practices when they are expected to play in the next regularly 
scheduled game. 


